Statewide Homeless Council




SHC Membership:

MaineHousing

Maine Department of Health & Human Services:

· Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services (SAMHS)

· Office of Child and Family Services (OCFS)

Maine Department of Corrections (DOC)

Maine Bureau of Veterans Services

Region I Reps:

· Cheryl Harkins

· Donna Yellen

· Vacant

Region II Reps:

· Cullen Ryan, Acting Chair

· Donna Kelley

· Elise Johansen

Region III Reps:

· Josh D’Alessio

· David McClusky

· Tracey Hair


Statewide Homeless Council
c/o MaineHousing
353 Water Street
Augusta, ME 04333
 July 9, 2019

9:30 AM to 12:30 PM

Location: MaineHousing , Augusta, Maine
	         SHC meets regularly the second Tuesday of each month

Members: Stephanie Primm  (KCHC), Cullen Ryan (RII), Josh D’Alessio (RIII), David McClusky (RIII), Donna Kelley (RII), Lauren Bustard (MaineHousing), Cheryl Harkins (RI), Tracey Hair (RIII), Donna Yellen (RI), 
Guest: Scott Tibbitts (Maine Housing), Bruce Noddin (Maine Prisoner Re-Entry Network), Ginny Dill (Shalom House), Erin Kelly (Preble Street), Susan Gagnon (MDOC), Alice Preble (OCFS), Christi Staples (CSH), Aaron Geyer (COP), Betty LaBua (Mainehousing), Steve Eyler (HSA), Rick Hooks Wayman (VOA) 
Phone: Elise Johansen (RII), Mary Beth Twoomey (TOA), Boyd Kronholm, (BAHS), Mary Francis Bartlet (City of Augusta),
Minutes:  Betty LaBua (MaineHousing) and Scott Tibbitts (MaineHousing)
Minutes from May approved.

In conjunction with the new Agenda and Meeting format, brief written updates from several subcommittees, working groups and RHC’s were included in the materials provided before the meeting so these items will  not be covered in depth here.

Introductions: Stephanie Primm welcomed all in attendance and expressed her gratefulness to all present for their collective experience and hard work.  Stephanie thanked Cullen Ryan for his dedication and service during his tenure as Acting Chair.  Lauren Bustard read Cullen Ryan a letter of apprehension from Dan Brennan honoring him for his time as Acting Chair.  

Brief Reports: 
Region 1- Donna Yellen reported June’s meeting was sparsely attended thus highlighted May’s meeting when trepidations over the Portland City Council proposal limiting the number of beds at the new Oxford Shelter to 150 was discussed. On average the current shelter serves 200-225 guests an evening.  With fewer spaces available there are major concerns of a higher number of people living on the streets and an increase of the traumas incurred by unsheltered homeless. Motion passed for Donna Yellen and Josh D’Alessio to draft a letter to the City Council on behalf of the SHC, stating a need to have a shelter adequately meet the needs of 200 guests the recommendation to use the existing policy of flexing.
Region 11- Donna Kelly shared there was a VAWA presentation at June’s meeting and MH statistics for the Coordinated plan were discussed.  It was decided for the IDD Forum to be addressed in a single meeting.  Cullen Ryan voiced the need for an SHC letter of invite to key stakeholders from DHHS and Executive Directors of shelters to meet with the commissioner to examine the needs and barriers of the IDD, homeless population, in particular the youth.
Motion passed for Cullen to draft letter.                              
Region 111-Josh D’Alessio reported Region 111 is addressing the increased necessity for a low barrier warming center in the Bangor area due to the following: the police station will no longer allow homeless to stay in their lobby, FACT closed and the high numbers of people unable to stay at the area shelters that are not low barrier.  During the first week of July, a (PIW Point in Week) will be conducted with the coordinated effort of ten local agencies in order to count the unsheltered in the Bangor area and to quantify needs. 




MCOC Report:  NOFA was released on July 3, 2019.  MCOC policies and procedures are in the reviewing phase. 
Coordinated Entry is making headway.  The Gaps and Needs analysis is currently in progress. The MCOC and Regions do not agree with the proposed Federal changes to the poverty levels. How the SHC can assist will be continued to be explored. 
LTS: Region I-100 LTS, 231 people housed, 93% success rate
          Region II -4 LTS, 1 housed, 3 have vouchers but have bad rental histories, working with Healthy Acadia to find 
                           them housing
          Region III-7 LTS
          Vets-5 LTS
MaineHousing Report-Lauren Bustard announced 5 million in supportive housing available to RFP submitters.
The Aims of the Medicaid Innovation Accelerator Report were read by Lauren Bustard. Waiver for Medicare pay for supportive housing is a top priority.  Three groups will be working on the major goals.
1. Housing-Cullen Ryan  and Lauren Bustard Co-Chairs
2. Services-Rick Hooks Wayman
3. Data Sharing- Josh D’Alessio
Criminal Justice Report: Susan Gagnon (MDOC), distributed the working draft of the Statewide Homeless Council Maine Criminal Justice System Blueprint for Ending and Preventing Homelessness. The blueprint outlines three major goals 1. Improve and Coordinate Discharge Planning
          2. Invigorate the Intensive Case Management Program
          3. Coordinate all efforts to ensure all are on the same page, working together to end and prevent homelessness. 
The draft highlighted the obtainability of objectives. A motion passed for Cullen Ryan to draft a letter summarizing recommendations for the regions for input before the letter and glossary of terms are distributed to key players in the judicial and correction systems.  Bruce Noddin (ME Prisoner Reentry Network), will help facilitate meetings with key players.  
New Topics:
Asylum Seekers- Starting On June 9, 2019 an influx of 347 (120 families) asylum seekers have arrived in Portland after entering the U.S. through Texas.  As of July 8, 2019, there are 279 (80 families) asylum seekers, mainly from Africa in need of housing and related services.  Aaron Geyer, explained the City of Portland has adopted a two phase approach to the crisis.  Currently, in Phase 1, they are addressing the short term emergency needs by providing shelter at the Expo and serving meals cooked at the city shelter.  Phase II will address long term solutions for permanent housing Due to previous contractible obligations, the Expo needs to be vacated by August 15, 2019. The C.O.P. is working with MaineHousing, CIEE and 40 host families. MaineHousing will fund a program similar to STEP for one year and are currently looking for creative housing opportunities not being utilized by homeless agencies. SHC will send letter of praise to the C.O.P. commendable handling of the crisis.
Housing Innovations Committee- Committee established to examine current housing resources, to determine what’s needed, to put a dollar amount on needs and to advocate for appropriate funding from the state legislature.  Lauren Bustard will spear head the committee with the assistance of Josh D’Alessio, Steph Primm, Cullen Ryan, Cristi Staples, David McClusky and Donna Kelly as members.  

Next meeting August 13, 2019-MaineHousing Board Room
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Developing policies and strategies so that everyone is pushing in the same direction to end and prevent homelessness in Maine
www.maineshc.org 
